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Safeguarding is: 

• Protecting children from 

abuse 

• Preventing harm to their 

development 

• Providing safe and     

effective care 

• Promoting the best      

outcomes for children 

Thank-you! 

We want to thank all our parents and carers for the support that you have      
demonstrated in securing a safe exit to Bath Lane at the end of the academy 
day.  We have now secured a situation with no parked vehicles on the drive and 
our children are walking down to the exit safely.  This is an excellent example of 
us working in partnership to keep children safe.  Long may it continue! This   
edition of our safeguarding newsletter has more details about further            
arrangements for safe entrance and exit from the academy site. 

Bath Lane *polite reminder*: Should you need to drop off or pick up your child 
each day (this should only be those with mobility issues, a disability or those 
with additional needs), please ONLY use the pick up/drop off area, or (if agreed) 
the accessible parking area.  The Bath Lane vehicle gate will be opened from 
2:30pm and not before for safeguarding purposes. 

Please note the turning circle, is just that and there should be no vehicles  

stopping here for safety reasons.  Please could you continue to support us in 
these key aspects? 

Ofsted 

Our inspection monitoring visit in September, demonstrated the excellent    
progress that the academy has made in a short space of time, and, crucially, 
that safeguarding is ‘effective’. The Inspection team identified strong practices 
and routines that keep children safe including working with multi-agencies,  
recording of our safeguarding work and keeping children safe who are           
educated offsite.  The support we’ve received from The Greenwood Academies 
Trust has proved fundamentally important in addressing safeguarding concerns 
identified in November 2022.  We continue to  enhance our culture of          
safeguarding through our ‘safeguarding self-evaluation form’ 

The full section 5 inspection can be found here:  

https://reports.ofsted.gov.uk/provider/23/137763 
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Site safety 

 

Site Safety 

We are making some changes to arrival and departure points that ensure students’ ongoing safety but also support you, 
our parents and carers, and our local residents, who live close to the academy site. 

From Monday 6th November, we would like to make the following changes to arrival and departure and we have      
informed all our students in assemblies, on Thursday 19th October. 

• Students can arrive and depart from/to Bath Lane or Windmill Lane.  This is not restricted to specific year groups to 
allow parents/students to chose the most convenient arrival/departure point. 

• Park Avenue will become a visitor and staff arrival/departure point only.  This is important for safeguarding because 
other entrance points would allow access around site, unsupervised, during the academy day. Therefore, if you are  
visiting the academy during the day for an appointment, you will only be permitted access via Park Avenue. Please 
avoid arriving at other entrances as you will not be permitted entrance from these gates, and will be re-directed to 
Park Avenue. The visitor car park will be signposted if you arrive in a vehicle, this is nearest to reception, on the right 
hand side as you arrive from Park Avenue. Please go straight to reception to sign in. Additional signage will be         
installed to assist your arrival for parking and for travel directly to reception to sign in , read safeguarding information 
and collect a visitors lanyard. 

• Windmill Lane access is only safe for pedestrians during arrival and departure times. Therefore we politely request 
that parents/carers and any sixth form students do not use this for vehicle access/egress between 8am-0830 and 
from 2:30-3pm.  We will be positioning duty staff at the end of Windmill Lane to ensure safe arrival and departure for 
our students as we have been doing at Bath Lane.                                                                                                                                              
Please do not park on Windmill Lane for drop offs. If you need to drop your child off—please consider our local       
residents and select drop off points further away from this narrow entrance point. 

• Any student who attends late (after 0840 when the late gate ends), will need to arrive via Park Avenue to sign in at 
student reception. It is very important that they sign in so that we know they are onsite in the event of an emergency. 

• Please talk to your child about these new arrangements to ensure the most convenient routine is in place.                
Additionally, please remind them of the importance of showing respect for our local residents and their properties on 
their journeys to and from the academy. 
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“Safeguarding is everyone” 

Anti-Bullying 

 

 

 

 

We are extremely proud to be members of the Anti-Bullying Alliance this year, AND we have joined the United 
Against Bullying Programme. 

We have completed an anti-bullying audit, surveyed our students and we have created an anti-bullying action plan 

Our Ofsted inspection of 19/20 September identified that: 

‘bullying is no longer a major concern’, however, we acknowledge that we need to do more work to educate our 
students about the concept of treating each other with respect, kindness and dignity. 

This year, we will be working with our students and training anti-bullying ambassadors to support a culture of      
respect and acceptance of all, by all. We also wish to work with you, our parents and carers, and hope that            
together, we can ensure a consistent climate of mutual respect (a fundamental British value). We will be talking to 
our children frequently about this and evolving our ethos around the concept of ‘respect’ 

A deep appreciation for someone or something and having due regard for thoughts, feelings and beliefs 

The Academy will be taking an active and full part in anti-bullying week  (13th-17th November 2023) and amongst 
other things, we’ll ask staff and students to wear odd socks…   :) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is important that we have a shared, clear understanding of the definition of bullying, so that we can report      
concerns accurately. Children often fall out—this is relational conflict. The definition of bullying is here: 

Negative treatment of another person or group, which is: 

• Repeated 

• Deliberate 

• Where there is an imbalance of power 

Please report conflict or bullying to any adult in the academy– we will ALWAYS deal with it quickly and decisively 
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Online Safety 

Is your child on social media? 

Do they use it responsibly? 

Do you monitor it? 

Do they always ‘click with kindness? 

What does their digital footprint look like? How do you know? 

Below is a parent/carer guide to Tik-Tok. Many of our children use this. No child in Y7 should be, and many in Year 8 
because it has an age restriction of 13. Please contact us if you would like support and guidance about online safety 
and social media. 

Steve Taylor—Deputy Principal and Designated Safeguarding Lead (staylor@bruntsacademy.org) 

In the next issue… 

Online safety 

Community safety 

Discrimination and equality 
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